Minutes of the Patient Participation Group 

Tuesday, 15th May 2012 at the Duston Medical Centre

Copies of the agenda, recent newsletter and development plan were distributed before or during the meeting.

Present   
Joan Randall (Chair) Ray Chapman, Christine Churchman, Brian Morgan, Chris Page, Pauline Robinson (patients) and Graham Jamieson (Managing Partner)
Apologies

Catherine Donaldson and Ruth Fawcett (patients)

Minutes of the meeting held on 4th April 2012

The minutes of the 4th April meeting were signed as a true record. 

CP noted that she had not received the minutes of the above meeting electronically and asked for the minutes of the current and future meetings to be posted to her. Action – minutes to be posted as requested (MS)
Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting of 4th April

There were no matters arising from the minutes other than those included as later agenda items. 
Practice update

St Luke’s Primary Care Centre - GJ reported that, despite adverse weather conditions of extreme cold  followed by prolonged rainfall, work on the new centre is progressing very well and it is anticipated that the project will be completed more or less on schedule. Selection of fixtures, fittings and choice of colours for internal decoration and external paving is being progressed. The next site meeting will be held on 31st May. Discussions with prospective opticians are on-going and a chiropractor has already committed to locating in the building.  

Staff – Dr Atkinson’s departure in June is imminent as she moves on to a new appointment in paediatrics. Applicants have been invited from prospective replacements to work for 6 to 8 sessions per week. An appointment will be made in mid-June. 

PPG membership & attendance
Membership - After discussions at the last meeting, letters were sent to five members of the PPG. Resignations were subsequently received from two members and three more have yet to respond. Should any or all of those three fail to reply, their membership will be terminated.

Attendance – GP reported that the local Bangladeshi society is keen to be represented on the PPG. Welcoming this approach, members felt that ideally any representative should also be a patient at the practice. Action – GJ  is to invite a nominee from the society to attend meetings,  initially  in the capacity of a co-opted guest,  with the objective of introducing a patient to take the role forwardas a full member.  Also, confirming that any “issues” should be raised with him directly (GJ)

Patient Questionnaire / Development Plan

A report was received on progress against the development plan which was drawn up following the 2011-12 Patient Questionnaire.
Reception- On 13thJune  2012, BMI Healthcare will deliver a workshop aimed at increasing the perceived levels of empathy and friendliness shown to patients by Reception staff. 

Telephones – Four companies have been invited to put forward proposals for a new telephone system which will reduce caller waiting time and avoid the engaged tone. Representatives have already or will shortly present their proposals.  The chosen provider will install their system at the St Luke’s Centre.  

Appointments & Doctor Availability – A thorough review of the demand activity for appointments will be completed within days.  The outcomes will help to determine the steps needed in order to achieve a closer match with patients’ preference for their appointments. This will be eventually be achieved by all on-duty doctors being available every day to take and triage calls from patients rather than the majority of calls for appointments being allocated by Reception staff.  Initially, as an interim arrangement, two doctors will be available every morning and every afternoon. 

Developments – In addition to those developments noted in the Practice Update item (see above) dentists have agreed, subject to agreement of the terms of the lease, to operate from St Luke’s centre. The services of the Citizens’ Advice Bureau, a counsellor and a physiotherapist have also been secured. 

The effectiveness of all the above will be evaluated from responses to the 2012-13 Patient Questionnaire.
4   Locality Patient Participation Group
With 20,000 patients, ours is the largest practice by far in the West Northampton group of eight surgeries. The PPG believe that it is important that we should nominate one of our number to take part in this forum, to contribute to discussions and to identify good practice elsewhere. Joan Randall,, Chair of the PPG, volunteered to be our representative at the monthly meetings with Pauline Robinson making herself available to replace Joan as and when needed.  Members unanimously accepted Joan’s offer. Action – Joan to report back to future meetings (JR). The arrangements to be reviewed after twelve months  (GJ)   

PPG Aims
The group considered a draft set of Terms of Reference put forward for consideration at the last meeting. A paper reworking some of the wording but not the scope of the Terms was put forward for discussion. RC expressed concerns about the inclusion of fund raising as an aim and the means by which patients feed back to the PPG. CC proposed that references to fundraising for medical equipment should be removed. Actions – (1) the paper be adopted subject to changes as noted in the discussion (2) BM to make the changes identified (BM) and (3) the next meeting to  identify the target areas and how they are to be achieved, including PPG  communication with patients – agenda item (GJ).

Any other business

Prescriptions – Responding to a question from BM about prescriptions being delivered electronically to pharmacies. GJ outlined the different IT systems in use. The surgery uses EMIS LV, PCT prefers the alternative  System 1 which like the more recent EMIS Web is, as its name suggests, web-based. The likelihood of scripts being sent directly to pharmacies is entirely dependent on the compatibility of the systems and, for this reason, implementation is likely to be patchy. RC expressed concerns about security of information passed between some of the systems involved.   

Next meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting would take place on Wednesday 4th July 2012 at Duston Medical Centre starting at 6.15 p.m.
The meeting ended at 7.30 p.m. and GJ thanked all for their attendance and contribution.

